

Notice

2nd Notice of Teaching Arrangement for the 2nd Semester of Academic Year 2021/2022

Dear Undergraduate Students,

Please note that all UM classes are currently offered in one of the following 3 teaching modes under the pandemic:

- Face-to-Face teaching mode: The whole class of students are required to attend the classes on campus.
- Hybrid teaching mode: Most of the students are attending the face-to-face classes on campus while some international students are attending the classes online in their home countries at the same time.
- Online teaching mode: The whole class of students are taking the classes online, either on campus or at their homes.

Following the announcement of the Macao SAR Government, we would like to inform you that the classes for the period of **17-26 January 2022** will be arranged as follows:

- 1. For the classes conducted by the teachers who are currently in the two restricted areas of Zhuhai or Zhongshan (中山坦洲鎮及珠海南屏鎮), and those with their Macao Health Code in yellow, online classes will be arranged for their students. Teachers of these classes will contact students directly. Please pay close attention to your email and UMMoodle.
- 2. For the students who are currently in the two restricted areas of Zhuhai or Zhongshan (中山坦洲鎮及珠海南屏鎮), and those with their Macao Health Code in yellow, you are advised to communicate with your teachers ASAP regarding the exact arrangement of your classes.
 - If your class is currently in the face-to-face teaching mode, teacher(s) may either keep it in face-to-face or switch it to hybrid. If the class is kept in face-to-face teaching mode, teacher(s) will provide the teaching materials and other forms of assistance, such as make-up classes, video tutorial, etc., to you. If the class is switched to hybrid teaching mode, you will be allowed to attend the classes online.
 - If your class is currently in the hybrid teaching mode, you will be allowed to attend the classes online.
 - If your class is already in online teaching mode, you will continue to attend the classes online.



3. For the students who are currently in Macao and with their Macao Health Code in green, you will be required to attend the face-to-face classes on campus. Please pay close attention to your email and UMMoodle as some of your classes may be switched to online as mentioned in point 1.

Students are advised to stay where you currently are and avoid any unnecessary travel. The University will keep you updated about the teaching arrangement during the Chinese New Year recess and please pay close attention to the following important dates.

Date	Activity	Remarks
17-26 January	All classes will be conducted in face-	
	to-face, hybrid or online teaching	
	mode as mentioned above.	
27 January – 9 February	Teaching arrangement from 10	Please pay close attention
	February onwards will be	to the University notice and
	announced.	student email.

Should you have any further queries, please feel free to contact us at email: registry@um.edu.mo or tel.: 8822 4007 during office hours.

We wish you a Happy Chinese New Year!



Registry 16 January 2022